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	PARKS COMMITTEE • MEETING MINUTES

May 20, 2015
Redmond Public Works, Transportation Conference Room
243 East Antler Avenue, Redmond, Oregon


Parks Committee Members Present:  Chair Paul Nolan, Vice-Chair Gary Parks, James Cook, Rand Hill, Richard Lance (absent:  Rena Meeks, Linda Nolte)
Youth Ex Officio:  Luke Purkey (absent)
City Staff:  Bill Duerden, Public Works Director; Curt Petersen, Manager of Parks, Facilities, and Cemetery; Annie McVay, Parks and Public Works Administration Division Manager; Heather Richards, Community Development Director; Cameron Prow, TYPE‑Write II
Visitors:  Justin Ringer, Disc Golf Association of Central Oregon; Keith Erickson, Garry Finley
Media:  None
(scribe CP's note:  The minutes were created from an audio record and notes taken at the meeting.  The three digits after a motion title show the number of Committee members voting in favor/against/abstaining.)
CALL TO ORDER – INTRODUCTIONS
Chair Nolan opened the regular meeting at 6 p.m. with a quorum of members (4 of 7) present.  Mr. Hill arrived at 6:03 p.m.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS
4.
Discuss Potential Disc Golf Event in the Dry Canyon

Mr. Ringer requested permission to set up extra “temporary” tee boxes to support a fund-raising event on July 18, 2015, 10 a.m.-4 p.m.  The City of Sisters has expressed interest in hosting this event, but he would prefer to do it in Redmond.  He would like to open registration next week.
Committee concerns included expected attendance (80-100), marking of temporary tee boxes, precedent of allowing events/activities to violate code by encroaching on preservation areas, course availability for other players, other uses in this area, and criteria to approve future events/activities on a case-by-case basis.
Motion 1 (4/1/0):  Mr. Nolan moved that the Parks Committee approve the disc golf event as proposed for July 18, 2015, subject to Ms. McVay’s reviewing within one week the 1982 Parks Master Plan pertaining to the area in question and determining that the event would be allowed.  Mr. Parks seconded the motion which passed with Mr. Hill, Mr. Lance, Mr. Nolan, and Mr. Parks voting in favor and Mr. Cook opposed.
Chair Nolan directed Ms. McVay to e-mail the results of her research to all committee members.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. Erickson requested information about the Parks Master Plan update.  Ms. McVay replied that the review committee meets at 3 p.m. on the 1st Tuesday of each month in Redmond City Hall, Conference Room A.  These meetings are open to the public.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Lance requested correction of Motion 3, Sentence 1, in the April 2015 minutes to read:  “Mr. Lance moved to amend Motion 2 to require the dual-striping be done as soon as feasible.”

Motion 2 (5/0/0):  Mr. Parks moved to approve the minutes from the April 15, 2015, meeting as amended.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS
1.
Review Parks Committee Work Plan for 2014-2015
Ms. McVay presented the Priority Work Plan 2014-15 and 2014-15 Parks Division project list, reviewed the line-item status, and shared excerpts from Ms. Richards’ written comments.  Anyone interested in the Dry Canyon Master Plan update process should contact Ms. Richards.

Motion 3 (4/0/1):  Mr. Cook moved that copies of the Dry Canyon Master Plan update document be distributed to Parks Committee members before the parks tour.  Mr. Lance seconded the motion which passed with Mr. Cook, Mr. Lance, Mr. Nolan, and Mr. Parks voting in favor and Mr. Hill abstaining.
2.
Begin Discussion of 2015-2016 Work Plan
Committee members discussed line items in the 2014-2015 work plan that could be carried forward and ways to move forward on projects in spite of the lack of funding (outreach to citizens or groups for assistance with projects like the History of Redmond Parks.  Following discussion, Committee members agreed to continue this discussion at the July 2015 meeting.

3.
Discuss the Parks Capital Improvement Plan (CIP)
Ms. McVay presented a draft document of park improvements needed over the next five years.  Due to lack of funding, she requested prioritization criteria to guide project selection.

Committee concerns included community needs, funding, priorities, and potential for collaboration with other City committees on projects of joint interest, such as the History of Redmond Parks project.  Members agreed to continue this discussion at the July 2015 meeting.
UPDATES/PRESENTATIONS

2.
Pickleball Update
Ms. McVay said the City striped three courts at Sam Johnson Park and purchased six pickleball nets.  The pickleball community in Redmond applied for and received a $250 grant from another pickleball association.  Feedback from tennis players has been minimal, mostly about the dual-striped courts being those closest to the parking lot.  Little feedback has been received from pickleball players.  She will issue a press release regarding the availability of pickleball nets.
Committee concerns included feedback from pickleball players (thrilled to have a place to play in the Dry Canyon, prefer dedicated courts, pickleball striping color too subtle, appreciated City’s willingness to dual-stripe the courts this summer, registration system for play) and Redmond Area Park and Recreation District involvement.

1.
Dry Canyon Master Plan Update

Ms. Richards summarized progress to date.  Staff members are talking to clubs, service organizations, and other entities to get public feedback on the update committee’s recommendations.  The City partnered with Redmond School District to involve students in data-gathering for the existing conditions report; a consultant is now putting this report together which is expected to be available in August 2015.
Mr. Cook requested a current draft of the Dry Canyon Master Plan without the existing conditions report and suggested adding criteria for events that encroach on natural resource areas.
COUNCIL LIAISON COMMENTS
None.
COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES/COMMENTS
Mr. Cook reported that he would miss the next meeting.  He commended the City of Redmond for the vision of the original Dry Canyon master plan.  At last week’s City Council meeting, someone proposed using the Dry Canyon site of the Old Schoolhouse as a radio-controlled car park.  He forwarded a citizen’s public safety concern about skateboarders throwing items into trees and asked staff to remove the items before they fall down.  He suggested the Parks Department avoid posting signs with specific dates when the dates are subject to change.  Over the last month, he attended meetings of other City committees to learn more about how Redmond operates.  He recommended the Parks Committee become more proactive in identifying opportunities.
Mr. Lance expressed concern about bikers’ use of the skatepark and requested a status report on the extra funding needed to resurface the Sam Johnson Park tennis courts.  Mr. Duerden replied that the Budget Committee approved the additional funds requested by the Parks Department.  Ms. Richards said playground construction in Sam Johnson Park will start in mid-June 2015.

Mr. Hill commented that the Dry Canyon was a major draw for moving to Redmond.  He and his wife participated in the Earth Day cleanup.  He asked Parks Department staff what could be done about invasive weeds growing on the east canyon wall.
STAFF UPDATES
Upcoming 2015 meetings
· June 17, 2 p.m. – Annual Parks Tour

· June 17, 6 p.m. – Tentative agenda to include a final Parks Committee recommendation about pickleball striping at Sam Johnson Park
· July 15, 6 p.m. – Regular Parks Committee meeting

ADJOURN

Motion 4 (5/0/0):  Mr. Parks moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

With no further business, Chair Nolan adjourned the meeting at 6:23 p.m.
APPROVED by the Redmond Parks Committee and SIGNED by me this _______ day of ______________________, 2015.
ATTEST:

________________________________________
_____________________________________________

Paul Nolan
Annie McVay

Chair
Parks and Administration Division Manager
Redmond Parks Committee
May 20, 2015
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